
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Community Services, Councillor William 

Huntington-Thresher has made the following executive decision:  
 
 

LBB ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING STRATEGY 
 

Reference Report: 

LBB Electric Vehicle Charging Strategy, 17/11/2021 Environment and Community 
Services Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    

 
 

Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder made the following decisions with respect to the LBB Electric 

Vehicle Charging Strategy: 
 

1) The Portfolio Holder approved the draft strategy. 
 
2) The Portfolio Holder granted approval for Officers to design a Pilot Residential 

ChargePoint Project. 
 
3) The Portfolio Holder granted authority to progress with ‘Gully Charging’ as one 

aspect of the project. 
 

4) Full details of the proposed pilot would be reported back to the ECS PDS 
Committee in either January or March 2022      
 
Reasons: 
 

There is a need for a Council wide EV Charging Strategy to guide the installation of 

charging infrastructure in Bromley. This is to support LBB’s organisational objectives 
and a borough wide transition to low or zero emissions vehicles before the 2030 ban 
on the sale of new petrol and diesel cars and vans. 

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment and Community Services 

PDS Committee on 17th November 2021 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 

Councillor William Huntington-Thresher  
Portfolio Holder for Environment and Community Services 
 

TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance  

Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   19 January 2022 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   27 January 2022  
Decision Reference:   ECS 21013 



 
 

 
  


